November 19, 1971 Mr. Robert H. Yeremian Parish Council Chairman St. Sahaa and St. Mesrob Armenian Apostolic Church 70 Jefferson Street Providence, Rhode Island 02908 Dear Mr. Yeremian: Thank you for your letter of October 22nd. I did not wish to reply until I had an opportunity to discuss your letter at our Diocesan Council Meeting. We appreciate and understand the circumstances outlined in your letter and the burdens you are confronted with on the local level. Still, the Diocesan obligation remains. It is expected that various members of the Diocesan Council will contact parishes in the regions assigned to them to discuss directly this deficit issue and what part the parishes can assume. I hope that Mr. Crosby Gosharian. Diocesan Council Chairman, will be able to communicate with you soon in an effort to come to some mutually acceptable understanding. Best wishes. Sincerely. Jack Antreassian Executive Director Mr. Crosby Goshaarian co: Diocesan Council Chairman Mr. Charles Mouradian Secretary of Parish Council